## Congress of the United States

House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515—1806

April 29, 2021

Chair Rosa L. DeLauro Committee on Appropriations H-307 The Capitol Washington, D.C. 20515 Ranking Member Kay Granger Committee on Appropriations 1016 Longworth HOB Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for a Less-Than-Lethal Training Center in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding is the Louisiana Department of Public Safety and Corrections, Public Safety Services, Office of State Police, located at 7919 Independence Blvd., Baton Rouge, LA 70806. The funding would be used to establish a Less-than-Lethal Training Center and train commissioned law enforcement officers, in Louisiana and nationwide, in de-escalation strategies and the proper use of less than lethal force. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Since in the same of the same

Garret Graves

Member of Congress